
Nebraska Child Abuse Prevention Fund Board



 
July 24, 2020, 9:30 a.m.– 12:30 p.m. 
Zoom Meeting Minutes 

Members Present: Shelly McQuillan, Paul Nelson, David Hansen, Emily Kluver, Sara Morgan, Lisa Knoche

Excused: Mary Beth Hanus, Jillian Chance 
Staff Present: Betty Medinger, Kathy Stokes.   Presentations by Brenda Weyers, Jennifer Skala, Nathan Busch, and Jeff Cole.   Guest: Quinn Lewandowski, Public Policy Center 
Call to Order at 9:37 a.m. 
April 3 and 21 Meeting Minutes

Reviewed minutes from April meetings. It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes. Approved.


Budget Report 
Emily presented a summary spreadsheet with expenditures for the past year.  Most 4th Quarter invoices have been processed.  About 18% of the funds are unspent and will stay in the board’s cash fund.  Since unspent funds have been about the same percentage in recent years, and given the pandemic, it is impressive that spending was this good. 
Emily was pleased with DHHS flexibility with budget amendments in response to COVID-19.  DHHS decided on budget items that could be amended on a case-by-case basis. This may need to be made clearer in NCAPF policies.  Kathy said that all grantees were contacted, and three grantees submitted requests, including both Community Café grantees and Families First in North Platte.  
DHHS Presentation

Stephanie Beasley, Director NDHHS Children and Family Services

Director Beasley introduced herself noting she has been in this role for five months.  She is impressed with Nebraska’s prevention efforts and has referred it to colleagues in other states. The community collaboratives have allowed her to see the impact of COVID-19 clearly each week. One silver lining of the pandemic is seeing the value of this infrastructure.  

 She spoke about four priorities:
1. Building on existing community engagement efforts. This is a way to work “in the front yard,” (before family crises or at-risk of CFS involvement) instead of “on the front porch” (as families are at CFS).   
2. Promoting cross-system collaboration.  This involved multiple systems focused on keeping children and families well.
3. Systemic and meaningful integration of youth and family voices. One aspect of this is involving system-involved parents in policy work.  Youth also have phenomenal ideas. 
4. Efforts to address racial bias. 
She will be visiting communities across the state. 

Sara asked why hotline calls have decreased and Stephanie says our state identifies needs in communities before calls come in, though she still fears not everyone is reached. She believes that having more eyes on children in childcares and schools will be valuable. 

Nebraska has received notification from the Administration for Children and Families, Annie E. Casey, and Prevent Child Abuse America of its selection as one of three national sites for heavy investment in prevention (as a Tier 1 site) through the Proof of Concept Initiative.  This is great recognition for Bring Up Nebraska and will help us further prove that prevention works.  Lisa asked about how authentic youth and family voices will be included, and Stephanie said they will be looking at the current structure and what is possible. We know that participants will need support. She is excited about this time to have national conversations that focus on prevention and disproportionality that couldn’t have been imagined in the early 90’s.  This may lead to more federal/national flexibility and funding to support prevention. 

Communications Report 
Brenda shared a summary document for child abuse prevention month.  While preparations occurred before the pandemic arrived, many staff and partners worked to respond quickly, for example, creating a COVID-19 website that has information in 23 languages.  Traffic to the website was driven social media and Facebook accounted for 38% of all visitors (with the highest numbers from Omaha, Lincoln, Grand Island and Kearney). This is just the second year the board has invested in paid social media and the return has been good. The Prevention Store was well used once again through the Unanimous contract and orders through Prevent Child Abuse America were consistent with previous years, though displays and community activities in April couldn’t occur as in past years. We also provided a website with a variety of resources for prevention councils/coalitions and made many email and phone contacts to discuss information on effective prevention communications.   
Program Report 
PCIT. Nathan has begun conducting monthly 45-minute PCIT calls with Community Coordinators and therapists.  Two sets of interactive webinars have been conducting on data.  Communities won’t be collecting outcome data in the future but will collect demographic and participation data.  Not all families are participating in the optimal number of sessions.   Some telehealth sessions are occurring. On-site training is planned for fall.  One goal through the new statewide partnership is to complete a list of all providers and to increase reach. Communities are using some funds to market PCIT. 

PIWI. Completion of PIWI classes virtually was not an option due to its heavy reliance on facilitator observation of parent-child interactions with guidance and interactions between parents. Several resources to support PIWI in other ways were developed, including a website, fidelity journal for facilitators, and recommendations for using PIWI in other ways such as online discussion sessions.
COS-P. Circle of Security International released new guidance which allowed facilitators to hold classes virtually, with specific requirements, including a maximum class size of three parents. Twelve of these classes were funded by NCAPF through NeAEYC and three classes were funded by another source.  A total of 15 classes were completed in the 2019-2020 fiscal year. 

Community Cafés. Some of the Lincoln teams and the Auburn team hosted a few Café-like virtual gatherings to keep parents connected and available to support each other as teams were unable to meet or host Cafés in-person.  Both grantees submitted budget amendment requests to accommodate. Nebraska Children met with the national consultant to discuss options and guidance for virtual Cafes. On June 18, a virtual cross-community Café with 23 participants from Lincoln, Omaha and Auburn was co-hosted by a parent from Lincoln and a parent from Omaha.   Participants expressed shared interest in keeping everyone involved through virtual Cafés until in-person gatherings can resume. 

Updates on State Initiatives 
Bring Up Nebraska (Playbook)

Jennifer Skala gave a PowerPoint presentation.  The Playbook was developed to identify and respond to needs that were created or exacerbated by COVID-19.  It is in continuous development by Nebraska Children and partners as well as in the development of community priority plans. 
https://www.nebraskachildren.org/covid-19-information-and-resources.html
https://www.nebraskachildren.org/childcare-providers-covid-19-information-and-resources.html
The process has also assisted with community applications for Treasury COVID-19 Relief Funds (Community Response and Recovery).  At this point there are 22 community collaborations involved in the Playbook process with over 500 diverse stakeholders.  Community Response systems are identifying need and meeting them with private funds. Needs have included connectivity (internet, devices), housing, childcare, legal representation, and others.  In communities without existing collaborations, it is much more difficult to bring people together to talk much less identify and work together to meet shared needs. Some highlights include the availability of mental health services without insurance in six counties, new bilingual workers and the formation of several state-level committees led by NDE, Emily, and others to respond to food insecurity, translators, housing, and other needs.  Director Beasley leads the committee for well-being, mental health, and child abuse prevention.  Emily noted the process has helped reveal some holes. Chat Box is a new element that will allow direct communications with Central Navigators. The next step is a state-level strategic plan and NCAPF participation in this is welcome. 
Preschool Development Grant 
Betty provided a handout and overview of this large effort that is led by CFS with NDE as a significant partner along with the Buffet Early Childhood Institute (public awareness). UNL is involved through Lisa’s Getting Ready work.  Nebraska Children is the manger. Among the goals are increased community focus and support for quality early childhood education and systems.  Some new staffing and tuition scholarships will be included.  Private sector support is critical.   
Other current state needs/opportunities 

Afterschool and summer 

Jeff reminded the board of the Think, Make, Create (TMC) labs that are bringing some excitement and hope to afterschool programs.  The cost for each fully equipped lab is $11,000 and each is designed to engage community partners, for example, through gardening.  Jeff also introduced Full-Service Community Schools as a future direction.  Current Centers of Excellence grants will help initiate some new efforts to meet student and family needs specific to each community.  Lincoln’s Community Learning Centers will share their successes and online resources.  
Suicide prevention 

Quinn provided a brief history and overview of the Nebraska State Suicide Prevention Coalition.  The Coalition has expanded prevention and post-vention across the state with grants and other activities.  They hosted a statewide summit in 2018 and a youth summit   WHEN?   And are currently assisting local entities with $500-$3,000 mini-grants through private funds to support training and outreach.  They have worked with NC to develop an App for mental health and suicide prevention to connect youth and parents to resources such as the Boys Town hotline, based on an effort in Utah. Shelly commented that their hospital had seen a suicidal 12-year old and 47-year old this week and staff have benefitted from mental health first aid.   
Allocations for 2020-2021

Board members received a spreadsheet with allocations made to date. 

A proposal from Unanimous for the Prevention Store and support was reviewed.  Motion was made and seconded to approve in the amount of $39,000.  Approved.   





   
Board Development and Updates
Nebraska Partnership for Mental Health Care Access in Pediatrics.  Sara referred to a Fact Sheet for this 5-yr grant that began through partnership with UNMC’s Munroe Meyer Institute (MMI) to provide behavioral health services through their sites.  Focus areas to this point have included quality improvement, data collection, and a parent advisory committee.  A focus in the coming year will be screening and referrals for practice outside of UNMC, e.g., schools and home visiting programs.  Sara and Shelly will follow up on how Ogallala might be involved. 
Prevent Child Abuse America Position Statements will be sent after this meeting.  Members are welcome to send any questions or comments to Kathy.  We can include on a future meeting agenda if interested.  We will host a virtual site visit as part of the periodic re-chartering process later this year. The Board Chair and Emily will be invited to participate.
Next Meeting date: Friday, November 6
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